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Hi there,

My name is Jacob and I am a local Northern Beaches resident who lives near the proposed
McDonalds development in Manly Vale.

I am a resident who utilises services like the Manly Vale B-Line, local supermarkets and other
stores (including KFC) on a daily basis. Kenneth Road is part of my daily commute. I am also
currently in planning stages to move from renting to owning in the Northern Beaches, having
made this area my home in the last couple of years.

I wanted to share my view on this development, which will cause major traffic issues, making
Manly Vale a less attractive place to live, work and play. This development is not in the best
interests of local residents and those in the Manly Vale area for a number of reasons.

The major concern, really, is in relation to traffic. I understand this has been modeled in the
DA, but I am a firm believer that the traffic at the intersections around Kenneth Road,
Roseberry Street and Hayes Street is already a major issue - both for general congestion and
pedestrian safety. The intersection with Balgowlah Road is also often seriously impacted by
traffic.

I don't believe the modeling is an accurate depiction of how traffic impacts residents in this
area each and every day. Traffic already feels over the top and badly managed in this area,
and the extra traffic from this venue in the council area I believe would add even more
problems for those local roads - which are already heaving due to the number of apartment
blocks in the immediate area.

This is traffic I see everyday on my commute, trying to utilise the services that are already
there.

I've also looked at the suggested plans for access to this new venue, and they fill me with
concerns about how traffic would manage the small amount of space.

One option was the use of a median to prevent people from turning right into the venue while
on Roseberry Street, and the addition of a new roundabout to allow people to make a U-Turn
to enter the premises. I believe this option is flawed as it would simply add a whole lot of
congestion along Roseberry road while also seeing vital parking lost for locals who do have a
vehicle that they need to get to work (As we know, the Beaches isn't the most well connected
council area...).

It would also lead to additional vehicles using the Hayes Street/Roseberry Street international
which is already a basket case with traffic to the supermarket, gym, Salvos and more building
up constantly.

The second option, which they say is the prefered option, involves a KEEP CLEAR zone
allowing people to turn right into the premises on Roseberry Street.






